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Per your application dated October 12, 2011, the items on the next page are deficiencies which 
require your response. Please respond to this e-mail by Friday, April 13, 2012. Please note 
that I will be out of the office Tuesday, April10-the afternoon of Thursday, April 12, 2012. 
Our fax number is (817) 200-1263. You may respond bye-mail in pdf format if you'd like. My 
email address is Jackie.Cook@nrc.gov. When responding to this e-mail, please include the 
license, docket and control numbers located at the top of this page. 

Thanking you in advance for your cooperation, assistance, and prompt response in this matter. 

IRA! 
Jacqueline D. Cook 
Senior Health Physicist 
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Please note that I reviewed your renewal application utilizing the guidance found in 
NUREG-1556, Vol. 9, Rev. 2 (http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc­
collections/nuregs/staff/sr1556/v9/r2/). 

Please note that it is NRC policy to not recognize an Alternate Radiation Safety Officer 
(ARSO) on a license; however, the licensee can do so internally at their discretion. 

The Radiation Safety Officer (RSO) is responsible for the overall management of the 
radiation safety program; identifying radiation safety problems, initiating, recommending or 
providing corrective actions; verifying implementation of corrective actions; ensuring 
compliance with the Commission's rules and regulations and conditions of the license. An 
RSO should actively participate in the day-to-day management of the radiation safety 
program. Although the performance of certain radiation safety tasks may be delegated by 
the RSO to other individuals (such as an ARSO), the responsibility for the overall 
effectiveness of the radiation safety program and for compliance with NRC rules and 
regulations and conditions of the license reside with the RSO. 

Therefore, please note that with the issuance of the renewal, Mrs. Mary Hennings-Frank 
will no longer be listed as an ARSO on the license. 

Please acknowledge your understanding of our policy. 

J.. What is Marilin Espino-Maya's title - M.D., D.O., etc? 

.1 
'6. 

Please specify the direction of north (N) and the scale used for the 1222 W. Cherry 
location in Vermillion, South Dakota. 

, 
~. Please indicate the scale used for the Watertown, South Dakota and the Madison, 

South Dakota facility diagrams. 

Please provide the following: A statement that: "We reserve the right to upgrade our 
survey instruments as necessary as long as they are adequate to measure the type and 
level of radiation for which they are used." 

Please provide the following statement: "We have developed and will implement and 
maintain written procedures for area surveys in accordance with 1 0 CFR 20.1101 that 
meet the requirements of 10 CFR 20.1501 and 10 CFR 35.70." 

Please provide the following statement: "We have developed and will implement and 
maintain procedures for safe use of unsealed byproduct material that meet the 
requirements of 1 0 CFR 20.1101 and 10 CFR 20.1301." 

Please provide the following statement: "We have developed and will implement and 
maintain written procedures for safe response to spills of licensed material in accordance 
with 10 CFR 20.1101." 


